MINUTES OF AUGUST 15, 2000 TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, 7:30 P.M.

Present:  Parker, Norris, Schmidt, Leech, Hubbell                                    Audience:  31

Absent:  None

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:35p.m.

2. July 18 and August 2, 2000 meeting minutes were approved and filed for audit with correction to the July 18 meeting minutes to change item 12 to read motion passed “4-1” instead of “ 4-0” and page 2 heading changed from “June” to “July”.

3. Township expenditures were approved as submitted.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator.   There was no road improvement report.  Schmidt reported on a meeting with the Road Commission and State Police representatives on speed limits for West Torch Lake Drive and Golden Beach Drive.  After reviewing speed surveys taken on these roads, their recommendations were to leave the speed limit at 55 mph without any speed limit signs.

5. Public Comment was received from T. Stillings who inquired if there was a township investment policy and financial statement (yes to both questions); K. Ditlow who asked for persons interested in working with the EMS group to please contact him; and Dennis Spillane who spoke in reference to vacating 4th Street and Prospect Street south of Public Dock Road.

6. Schmidt announced a need for volunteers for various township commissions and committees.

7. Ted Roach, Trustee on the Elk Rapids District Library board, expressed thanks to the community for our continued support of the library and requested assistance by completing a survey he distributed to the board and audience.

8. The Creswell Road end access improvement was discussed, as was a sketch and materials price quote to modify the access to allow a crude boat launch which had been submitted by East Bay Excavating.  They have offered to donate machine time and labor costs.   E. Rosalez letter dated Aug. 14 and received via FAX Aug. 15 was read which included a statement that a permit would not be issued on the plan as submitted.   Statement from K. Kamp regarding a phone conversation with Rosalez was read in which he stated Rosalez had said he would issue a permit with the addition of geoweb, which Ellison said he had planned on using.  Fire Chief Dawson spoke of the need for more access availability for the rescue boat.  The board agreed that the access needs to be modified to accommodate rescue boats and small boats.  When there is a revised plan, which can be approved by the Soil Conservation officer, a special meeting of the board will be scheduled.  The meeting will be posted in the required manner and, in addition, Schmidt offered to call anyone who would like to be so notified.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously 5-0 to approve payment of the Soil Conservation District bill for the Creswell Road end access work already done.

9. (#10 on the agenda)  The special exception application made by Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Bigelow to the DEQ was reviewed.  Motion by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously 5-0 that the board decline to object to the special exception.

10. (#9 on the agenda)  The draft of 8/12/2000 of the proposed Torch Lake Township Public Land Use and Access Ordinance was reviewed with recommendations as follows: add what use is permitted under the ordinance; 1.2 – finish the second sentence; 1.2 and 2.5 conflicting regarding “land”; 2.6L – remove “unlawful”; 2.6 F – revise wording to “containers placed for public use”; 2.3 – third line, revise to read “during” daylight hours; revise #5 Effective date.  

11. Edenshores Public Accesses were discussed.  The letter of July 25 from R. Bruce Laidlaw has been sent to the township attorneys who will research and give their recommendations to the township.  They will also respond to Laidlaw.
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12. An EMS Small Claims Court case was discussed.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously 5-0 authorizing the EMS Director to direct S. Dorland, if it becomes necessary, to ask for a bench warrant.  The board declined to give blanket authority to apply in all cases, preferring to handle on a case by case basis.       

13. D. Dorland letter of August 12 regarding his salary as temporary third person on the EMS day crew was discussed.   It was the consensus of the board that there be no change in the computation of the salary and regrets any misunderstanding.   Salary will be prorated according to the shift hours worked.  

14. B. Brophy has resigned from the ZBA because of work schedule conflict.  V. Mouch, first alternate is unable to accept appointment at this time.  T. Scally, second alternate, is willing to accept appointment.  Motion by Parker, seconded, and passed unanimously 5-0 by roll call vote to appoint T. Scally to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  

15. Quotes received for an irrigation system for the cemetery was discussed.  It was agreed that estimates should be obtained to extend the current lines.  It was also agreed the Extension Office should be requested to take borings and analyze the soils.

16. Board Concerns: Schmidt will set up a meeting date for a presentation on speed limits by the State Police.  In letter of July 16, Mr. Myler requested three changes to the Deed Restriction Covenant Agreement approved previously by the board.  The board agreed to add the statement, as no. 6., to the affect that the agreement be null and void if construction of the accessory building is not commenced on or before September 1, 2002.  The board did not agree to the changes requested as nos. 7. And 8.  Parker reported on the boat ramp fees.  Schmidt stated there would be spot-checking during the day.

17. Public Comments: Tom Phillips, candidate for district judge, addressed the board and audience.  E. Knoechel suggested a drinking fountain be installed in the hall.  He also inquired if there had been any action to get Eastport on the map at the Traverse City Visitors and Convention Bureau.  T. Phillips said he would volunteer to get Eastport on the map.  Knoechel inquired regarding a date for dedication of the Day Park restrooms.  Knoechel will follow-up to see if the Indians want to send a representative and what date is acceptable to them. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

